Special Meeting Walden Woods Board of Directors
October 8, 2014
A special meeting of the Walden Woods Board of Directors was held on October 8, 2014. Notice of this meeting was forwarded to the members of the Board of Directors verbally at the September Board Meeting and via follow up meeting of the Communications Committee.  The agenda listed proposed changes to the Communities Documents, and did not allow for homeowners forum.

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Board President Dale Herrick at 7:10 p.m. Directors present were: Diane Bernier, Susan Raupach, Brian Onessimo (Vice President), Dale Herrick (President), Cori-Lynn Webber (Secretary) and Adele Clark.  Directors absent were Glenn Brand, Andrew Lattimer (Treasurer), Kevin McIlvane, Joe Palladino, and Michael Coffey.

The meeting was run by the Chairman of the Documents Committee.  Director Webber is also a member of the Committee.  Those present walked through proposed changes to the documents as drafted by the Committee to look at overall concepts, and not actual wording of the concepts which will have to be reviewed by Counsel for the Conservancy.

Those present were in general agreement with the concept of allowing each council to appoint one alternate Director to sit for the Council when a regularly appointed director is not able to attend a meeting.  It was discussed that Standards on how to accomplish this and what the alternates function will be per the Declaration.
2.44, 2.34, 2.40, 2.46, 2.18 are all units that should be made consistent within the definitions section.  Combine into 2.41 was suggested and add the alternate concept into 2.24
There was discussion about an enforcement method within the standards committee.

Section 6.1(a) forward:  question is: Are these just Duplex and Townhomes and if they are should we make them say so.   (b) Should that include driveways?

Question of does there have to be notice and comment on all rule changes, there was a question on whether or not the board followed that notice and comment provision on the recent rules change for parking.  Dale was going to make sure that process was and is followed in the future.

Section 7.4 access.

Failure to maintain; maintenance of conservancy items.  Access is in the management company and/or by vote of the board.  Discussion whether or not this should be applied to Woodmoor and Ridge.  There were arguments on both sides.  Though for access to review and repair conservancy property there is no question some access is needed even on Ridge and Woodmoor lots.

8.1 add maintenance

Discussion about the state of the Developers signs on property.  Dale has spoken with the management company and there has been some improvement, however there are still too many, and too large.  Dale will discuss this further with the management company, and ask that they signs be limited in number and size as well as in good shape.  Limits were discussed within the existing documents.

10.1 was discussed.  (b) should only be the first sentence.  The consensus was that the rest of that section should be removed.  (c) was discussed the rule so far as those present who live in Duplexes and Townhomes is that you can have your basement done over but that it cannot have a kitchen in it.    (e) It was agreed that this section should not apply to the Ridge and Woodmoor.

10.2 © Dogs can be left outside unless they are making noise, leaving a mess or in the parking areas.   They should be kept on a leash or tied up at all times.  Agreed that the section should identify whether the word owner means "unit owner" or "dog owner", since the Community or Board may not have any power over a non-resident, it should be made clearer that the Unit owner involved will be subject to consequence.    (d) Belongs in the rules.  (h) Needs to add that notice may be sent to the management company designee currently working with the board.  (j) Needs to be reviewed for legality and compliance with fair housing rules

10.4(a) needs to comply with federal rules and refer to rules section which can be changed for specific requirements so it should say something like no Antenna’s visible from the street or another unit will be allowed unless they meet the federally compliant rules for this process set out by the Standards and Rules of this community.  (b) Should also refer to the rules for the garden and Duplexes and Townhomes here. Also may want to add garden to amenities.  (e) is difficult to understand it should be made clearer what it means and to whom it applies.  Last paragraph of (e) appears to only apply to Duplexes and Townhomes since all other councils do not have common elements in their housing building.

Section 13.1 (b) CWD should no longer have a member of Standards all of the units are declared.  (j) Discussion re Community master policy covering damage to a basement renovation in the Duplexes and Townhomes.  Dale indicated his understanding that this type of damage would not be covered.  Brian disagreed since anything within the walls including electrical and plumbing would be covered under the master policy.  Dale will look into that and if needed we can address this again.

Section 18 Banks rights needs clarification in this section, what do the newer changes in the law obligate the community to do.  We find this section confusing, especially (b) (iv)
19.1(h) and 19.3(7) we should ask Andrew about how to word this 

19.2 (f) should also extend to Duplexes and Townhomes.

19.4(j) section needs to comply with the law and board needs to be aware through Elite of its obligations so no claims for common fees are waived or unreimbursed.  (p) Sets out a requirement for Board vote before foreclosure, this process is not followed.  Dale will look into this with Chris.

19.5 component list para #3 should have the legally required minimum in this section not 15%; which the board has not been following.

19.6(a) leave both 67% and 51% as possible numbers of unit owners needed to override a budget approved by the board.  Solicit input from homeowners.  (b) It was consensus that separate votes for the reserve and the regular budget should be taken, both by the Board and by the unit owners at the annual meeting. Chris will be informed of this decision.

Section 19.11 can be deleted.
Section 22.3 it was agreed that the Committee makes a good point about this section.  It needs to say it covers only Dup and TH if that is what it does.  Association should be separated out from the Council coverages.

26.2 Community is large and largely volunteer with services on notice consideration needs to be given to a surcharge to those units who do not receive communications via electronic devise and require mailing of information and notices such that the units incurring the postage and management company cost for these items pay for that decision’s cost to the Community.  
Respectfully Submitted;
Cori-Lynn S Webber

Secretary to Walden Woods Conservancy Inc. Board of Directors
